
HEAD TEACHER WEEKLY UPDATE
I hope that you have all had a good week to end the first half of the Summer Term. This week has
been a busy but productive week. On Monday, I spent time updating some Policies for upcoming

Governors meetings, all of which will be added or amended on our website when approved by
Governors. On Tuesday, I enjoyed watching Year 5 children actually sailing (see photos

elsewhere on the Newsletter). It is amazing to be able to offer the children this experience as
part of our Curriculum offer, and I am so impressed that the children can sail with confidence!

We also had a Governors meeting on Tuesday and I talked to all children in my Assembly about
Aspirations, which is also part of our Curriculum offer (termed 'Aspirations: Reach for the Stars'),
as each class learn about an aspirational career / job role related to their learning each term. My
intention is for this to widen children's understanding of job / career roles that are available to

them when they are older, and ensure that the children have high expectations of themselves, set
targets, and work hard to achieve these. 

 On Wednesday, our Staff Meeting related to Vocabulary which is part of our Action Plan
following our Ofsted inspection. We also had a show by 'The Cornish Caretakers'. The children

(and staff) really enjoyed this informative, interesting and funny show that related to
'communication'.

On Thursday, I met with Miss Morton about school improvement priorities, and planning further
things for the future. We also completed a shortlisting process for a recent job we had

advertised. Once these interviews take place and a person is appointed, the Staffing Structure
for 2022-23 academic year will be communicated to children and parents.  Rob Mennear, who

has his own Dance company, visited school and worked with each class. The children enjoyed the
visit and are looking forward to working with Rob again after the Half Term.

At the time of writing (Thursday evening) I have a couple of meetings planned for Friday, and am
looking forward to teaching French in the afternoon to our Key Stage 2 classes (Karslake,
Melbur, Drinnick and Rosemellyn) followed by my Athletics / Fit4LIfe Club after school. 

I hope you have a lovely half term week and I look forward to seeing you all when we return to
school on Monday 6th June. One final reminder that our final INSET Day is on Friday 10th June,

and we have the bank holiday (in lieu) for the Platinum Jubilee on Monday 13th June, so school is
closed to children on these dates. Best wishes,



Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher). 
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WORD OF THE WEEK

ATTENDANCE
E d e n  - 9 4 . 6 2 %

H e n d r a  - 9 5 . 4 5 %

P r o s p e r  - 9 2 . 0 0 %

K a r s l a k e  - 9 2 . 7 8 %

M e l b u r  - 9 3 . 3 3 %

D r i n n i c k  - 9 5 . 3 3 %

R o s e m e l l y n  - 9 2 . 5 9 %

DATES FOR THE

DIARY
Monday 6th June- Tempest
photography vis i t  for  Year
Group photos.  (see more
detai ls elsewhere on this

newslet ter)
Wednesday 8th June -

Nanpean School  Jubi lee Tea
Party -  detai ls elsewhere on

this newslet ter .








E d e n  -  " S c r u m p t i o u s "

H e n d r a  -  " H o r t i c u l t u r a l i s t  "  

P r o s p e r -  " H e s i t a t e "

K a r s l a k e  -  " O u t i n g "

M e l b u r  -  " E x c u r s i o n "

D r i n n i c k  - " A f f e c t "

R o s e m e l l y n  - " P i s c o v o r e "





STARS OF THE WEEK

BUSY BEES

SPORTS STAR AWARD

CITIZENSHIP AWARD

Each week, Nanpean School staff  choose one pupil  from their class
who has shone to be their class star.  

This week our stars are:
Eden -  Wil low - for  amazing reading in Read, Wri te,  Inc.

Hendra -  Arlo -  for  having a fantast ic work ethic and always being on
task.  

Prosper -  Austin -  for  excel lent  vocabulary choice in his let ter  wr i t ing.
Karslake -  Imogen -  for  being an outstanding member of  the c lass and

always helping others.    
Melbur -   Rianon -  for  hatching an egg-squis i te story of  power fu l l  of

cracking puns and egg-ci t ing yolks.
Drinnick -  Reece -  for  making good choices and being a good role

model.
Rosemellyn -  James J -  for  great insight and enthusiasm dur ing our t r ip

to the farm.





Busy Bees are awards given out to   children to acknowledge that an
aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.  

No Busy Bees This Week



T h i s  W e e k s  S p o r t s  S t a r  A w a r d  g o e s  t o :

H a r r i s o n  F  ( M e l b u r )  -  f o r  a  h a t - t r i c k  o f  r o u n d e r s  d u r i n g  c l u b .  

Each week we present a child with a Cit izenship Award. This is to
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or

well  behaved during the week. 
This week our Ci t izenship Award goes to:

Lindsey (Rosemellyn)  -  for  support ing younger chi ldren at  the farm tr ip.
Aila M (Drinnick) -  for  support ing those around her when she can see

others would appreciate the of fer of  help.  

HOUSEPOINTS

As we finish the half term, Trevose (Red) are in the lead with 806 points and Wolf Rock
(Purple) are in second with 786 points. Lizard (Yellow) are in 3rd place with 771points.

INSET DAYS
A reminder that  we have an INSET
Day and the Bank Hol iday in l ieu
of the Plat inum Jubi lee on Fr iday
10th June and Monday 13th June

respect ively.  School  wi l l  be c losed
for chi ldren on these dates and we

hope you al l  enjoy a ' long
weekend' !

Due to the photographer not being
able to make it  to school on

Monday after having transport
issues, we have now re-booked the
class vista photos for MONDAY 6th
JUNE. This is the f irst day after we

return back from the half  term
break. Please send your child in
full  school uniform on this day,

NOT PE kit .  

TEMPEST

PHOTOGRAPHY -

CLASS VISTAS

SECOND HAND

UNIFORM SHOP

We are hoping to set up a second
hand uniform shop in the main

reception area.
We now have a portable clothes

rail ,  but we are sti l l  in need of lots
of coat hangers ,  i f  you have any

coat hangers you can donate,
please contact the school off ice.
The items we have to offer are al l

in good, clean condit ion and wil l  be
available for a suggested donation
of £1 per i tem. All  proceeds raised
wil l  go towards the Year 6 leavers
party fundraising effort .  This wil l

be changed each term to go
towards the fundraising effort  for

that term.



SCOUTS, BEAVERS

AND CUBS

YEAR 6

TRANSITION - A

MESSAGE FROM

BRANNEL
D u e  t o  t h e  g o v e r n m e n t

a n n o u n c e m e n t  r e g a r d i n g  d e l a y i n g

t h e  l i f t i n g  o f  r e m a i n i n g  C o v i d

r e s t r i c t i o n s ,  w e  a r e  u n f o r t u n a t e l y

u n a b l e  t o  g o  a h e a d  w i t h  t h e

p l a n n e d  Y e a r  6  I n d u c t i o n  E v e n i n g

t h i s  T h u r s d a y  o r  t h e  T r a n s i t i o n

D a y  o n  2 5 t h  J u n e .  W e  w i l l  k e e p

y o u  u p d a t e d  w i t h  d e t a i l s  o f  o u r

v i r t u a l  t r a n s i t i o n  t h a t  w i l l  r e p l a c e

t h e s e  f a c e - t o - f a c e  e v e n t s .  P l e a s e

a l s o  h a v e  a  l o o k  a t  o u r  F a c e b o o k

p a g e  a n d  s c h o o l  w e b s i t e  f o r

u p c o m i n g  t r a n s i t i o n  a c t i v i t i e s  a n d

i n f o r m a t i o n .  W e  h o p e  t h a t  y o u

a n d  y o u r  f a m i l y  s t a y  w e l l  a n d  s a f e

i n  t h e s e  c h a l l e n g i n g  t i m e s .

Please see the l ink below for th is week's weekly home debate f rom the Smart
School  Counci l  Community (SSCC). I t  asks i f  more t ime and money should be

spent on creat ive arts in educat ion.
https:/ /bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-schools-spend-more-t ime-money-

on-arts-education/
Should schools spend more t ime/money on arts educat ion?

Last week, the debate asked i f  f ree homes should be given to the homeless. Many
people suggested that i t  is  a basic human r ight  to have a home that is warm and
dry,  and food and water,  and I  agree with th is v iew. I t  saddens me to see people
homeless and i t  is  an issue that our Government urgent ly need to f ind a solut ion

to.  



WEEKLY HOME DEBATECLUBS CANCELLED

SPORTS DAY

Due to staf f  meet ings on Tuesdays
7th and 14th June, Netbal l  and

Rounders Clubs wi l l  be cancel led
on these days. Apologies for  any

inconvenience caused. 

This year,  Sports Day wi l l  be on
the morning of  Fr iday 1st  July,
2022. The event wi l l  begin at
9.30am and end by 12noon.

Parents are welcome to at tend and
further informat ion wi l l  be given in

Newslet ters af ter  hal f  term. 

BINGO

Thank you once again to everyone
who helped to  organise,  donated
to and came to play Bingo with us

last  week! As a resul t  of
everyone's ef for ts,  we raised an
incredible £424.50 which wi l l  go

towards the Year 6 leaving
celebrat ions.

Our f i rst  group of  Year 5 sai lors enjoyed their  penul t imate session this week, the
new group wi l l  s tar t  their  sessions soon af ter  Hal f  Term.

SAILING

PARENT VOLUNTEERS
As Covid restr ict ions are

cont inuing to ease and things are
start ing to return to normal,  we are

now in a posi t ion to be able to
welcome parents back into school

again.
We are hoping to be able to

arrange some 'Parent l is tener
sessions'  where parents come in to
school  and l is ten to chi ldren read.
Parents wi l l  require a DBS check

to be able to do this.  I f  th is is
something you would be interested

in,  p lease speak to ei ther Mrs
Houston or Miss Tucker in the

off ice who wi l l  be able to arrange
the necessary checks etc.

THE CARETAKERS PERFORMANCE
The whole school  enjoyed watching the performance from The Caretakers th is

week.

https://bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-schools-spend-more-time-money-on-arts-education/
https://bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-schools-spend-more-time-money-on-arts-education/


On Wednesday 8th June, we are
holding our 'Jubi lee Celebrat ion

Day' .  As the Queen's actual
Jubi lee is in the hal f - term break,
we have decided to celebrate the

occasion sl ight ly late!
We wi l l  be holding a 'Br i t ish Tea

Party '  on the f ie ld (or hal l ,  weather
dependent)  and thanks to a
generous grant f rom the St.

Stephen-In-Brannel  Par ish counci l
v ia the Parent FANS of Nanpean
Group, we wi l l  be able to provide

each chi ld wi th a scone, some
sandwiches and other tea party

food.
On this day, chi ldren are welcome
to at tend dressed in anything red,

white and blue or even as the
Queen hersel f !

In the lead up to the hal f - term
break, we wi l l  be decorat ing the
school  in al l  the regal  in a bid to

win 'Best Dressed home /  business
in the v i l lage'  as part  of  the

celebrat ions run by the Nanpean
Jubi lee Commit tee. The chi ldren

wi l l  be decorat ing bunt ing and
drawing their  best  royal  portrai ts to

help wi th the decorat ions.  

UPCOMING JUBILEE

CELEBRATIONS

HALF TERM HOLIDAY

CLUB
Go Act ive are once again running

a FREE hol iday c lub on
Wednesday 1st  June here at

Nanpean School .
Please emai l

nei l@goact ivecornwal l .co.uk
for fur ther informat ion.




On Tuesday Years 3 and 6 went on a t r ip to a dairy farm near Fraddon as part  of
the Kingf isher Award Scheme. At the farm, we went to lots of  d i f ferent workshops
but we didn' t  just  learn about dairy farming. We explored in the woods and learnt
about moths and owls.  We also went to a stream and caught lots of  creatures in
nets that  we had never seen before.  Another workshop was al l  about worms and

the type of  soi l  they l ike best.  
Fun fact :  cows use their  tongues to eat and af ter  they have swal lowed they can

regurgi tate the grass to chew i t  wi th their  back teeth.



Af ter  hal f  term, year 6 wi l l  be working on a project  to present and we hope to win
the Kingf isher Award. By Eden and China, year 6.




YEAR 3 AND 6 - KINGFISHER FARM VISIT



WHAT'S ON?!
Here are a few events /  ideas for th ings to do over the May Half  Term.. . .






